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District 7 General Meeting Minutes-May 15, 2021 
BOARD AND EX COMMITTEE PRESENT:  Suzanne Shapiro, Janet Langemeier, 
Harlan Mathews, Alice Beers, Howard Harrell, Lynda Goggin, George Hayner, 
Carol Anderson, Jeannie Gregory
1. CALL TO ORDER, FLAG SALUTE & ROLL CALL: Alice Beers, President, called 
the meeting to order at 10:01 a.m. with the Flag Salute.  
Clubs Absent: Golden Village Palms
2. Minutes of January 11, 2020, were approved with the following 
correction: Approval of Minutes-January 11, 2020: date should read 
September 7, 2019.
3. Reports  :

A. Treasurer’s Report: Harlan Mathews submitted a written report.  
Available balance is $2,993.22.
B. Club Reports
COLONIAL COUNTRY CLUB:  Colonial is planning to have 2 teams (Red
& Blue).  They may have to consolidate down to 1 team if numbers 
don’t improve.  
EL GRANDE:  Red & Purple teams played last year.  They are down 
now to 12 players total.
FOOTHILLS OF HEMET:  We are planning on 2 teams (Red & Green). 
Our building just opened for practice.
GOLDEN VILLAGE PALMS A report was given for Helen.  They have 
only 3 players.  Their team was made up of a lot of snowbirds. 
Hopefully snowbirds will return next fall.
HEMET MUNI: George reported  Muni has approximately 39 players 
for fall.  (Four Teams). Muni is open for practice with limited number.
Masks are to be worn at this time.  
HEMET WEST: Paul reported HW is planning on 4 teams for fall.  They
have had inhouse tournaments and are also planning a Memorial Day
Hot Dog Barbecue.
HERITAGE RANCH: We are waiting on snowbirds to return next fall. 
Right now we have 6 players.
MOUNTAIN SHADOWS:  We are planning on a 9 member red team 
and a 9 member white team.  Practice is allowed 1 day a week to 
residents only.
SEVEN HILLS: We are planning on 2 teams for next fall.
SDS:  Our building has been closed. We will have 1 team.
SDSE:  We are planning on a 14 member blue team.  We have been 
informed we may have to use the SDS Building.
SUN CITY:  We are have 1 team for the next season.  More players are
needed.  Our building is painted white on the inside now.
VILLA DEL MONTE:  We have 11 players for the White team.
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C. Head Referee-George Hayner:  Two Referee Classes will be offered in the fall.  We need teams to encourage all 
players to come to a class to learn the rules.
D. League Supervisor-Jack Anderson:  No Report
E. Head Scorekeeper-Carol Anderson: Scorekeeping will be discussed later in meeting.
F. Webmaster-Harlan Mathews: Harlan encouraged all participants in shuffleboard to check out blog for new postings. 
G. Tournament Director-Lynda Goggin:  Lynda stated she will offer a class when tournaments start again.
H. Hall of Fame: Carol Blasingame reported the Chairperson for the Hall of Fame is now Shirley Eager.
I. CSA-Carol Blasingame:  CSA did not charge clubs for dues during 2020; however, CSA did pay National dues.   The 
results of elections Dec. 19  Carol  Blasingame, President; Other District 7 members on CSA Board include: Carol 
Anderson, 1st VP; Nelda Lichtwald, 2nd VP, Mike Garrett, 3rd VP; Harlan Mathews; Endowment Fund Chair & Treasurer; 
Suzanne Shapiro, Recording Secretary; Past President, Jay Davidson. Also, Lynda Goggin was elected to the Hall of Fame. 
Helen Bell was elected to National Hall of Fame.
BREAK  
4. Unfinished Business: All Clubs:  Please let Lynda Goggin know if your club has had members pass away this past year. 
She needs this information for the new 2021/22 membership book.     
5.   New Business
A.  Election of Officers: Suzanne Shapiro read the slate of nominees for the Board of Directors/Executive Committee.  
Since there were no other nominees the slate was approved by acclamation. Last year’s Board will serve for one more 
year. 
B. Referees/ Scorekeeper:.  Alice stated it was becoming very difficult to find referees for League Play.  It is quite 
possible during League play that players will have to scorekeep/referee their own games.  It is going to be really 
important for all players to attend referee/scorekeeping classes.  Motion to have Referees & Scorekeepers be voluntary 
for each club. Seconded. Motion carried.  
C.  District Dues: District will collect Dues of $7 per person in September.  Also, each club will owe $20 to CSA.
6.  Discussion from the Floor: 
    … Please be patient with players.  Remember it’s a personal choice to get shots, etc.  
    … Home Teams must provide a Head Ref. for League play.  
    … State Rules and Venue rules need to be followed at each site.
7.  Upcoming Dates & Tournaments:
Tues., June 22nd, 10:00 a.m.:  Executive Committee—7 Hills
Sat., June 26th,    10:00 a.m.:  Presidents Mtg—7 Hills
(Muni/7 Hills are looking into putting together a fun tournament/s in July/August. (Dates TBD)

Motion to adjourn at 11:25 a.m

Minutes submitted by District 7 Secretary, Janet Langemeier                
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